DE DIE IN DIEM

April 2017

The Newsletter of the Western Montana Bar Association



Don't Miss — WMBA Annual CLE & Luncheon—Thursday, April 20!

Technology &Ethics, Executive Power, and Tort &Insurance Update

With Professors John Mudd, Anthony Johnstone, and Greg Munro

Lunch served at 12:00 p.m.; CLE 1:00-4:00 p.m.

3 CLE Credits (incl. 1 ethics!)

Please RSVP by Tuesday, 4/18 at 5:00 p.m.

Inside:

President's Message 1 Announcements/Ads 2-3 Membership Form-4

President's Message from Hannah Stone:

We've all heard that old adage "April showers bring May flowers" (or in the case of Montana, April hail and snow storms). For attorneys, April marks the time of year when CLE accounting is due, the slow post-holiday slumber is over, and cases kick into high gear to avoid extensive travel or briefing during our treasured summer months.

Like most of you, keeping up on CLEs is one of those tasks that generally slips the mind until a reporting reminder pops up. While some folks are devoted to finding and taking cours-

es in their dedicated area of practice, most of us opt for the convenience of local luncheons or seminars that fit our busy schedules (and pocketbooks). Given the size of our great state, it can be impractical to travel hours away to attend a CLE in a dedicated area of practice, though electronic access is making great strives in accommodating remote attendance.

A similar scenario presented itself during my undergrad and law school years. With busy schedules and required courses, many students find themselves taking classes less for their future career, and more for taking an extra shift working at the local coffee shop. I look back to my undergrad years and recall taking filler courses in the history of cinema and charcoal drawing, which may have given me a slight edge on family game night but really didn't relate to a career path. Fast forward to law school, and by 3L the balance of work, clinic and family pushed me towards classes in areas I didn't plan to practice in, since its hard to find childcare in 2 hour increments on odd days. However, unlike my undergrad coursework, some of the law school extracurricular courses led me to pursue areas of law I hadn't previously considered. Work comp was conveniently offered immediately prior to my clinic course, and seven years later these are often my clients and cases (though my dog eared outline is close to retirement).

I suppose my point is that while many of us are comfortable in a certain area of law, the opportunity to take a CLE in a new area may open your eyes to an area of law in which you find enjoyment. This month the WMBA is hosting its annual 3 hour CLE on Thursday, April 20. Professor John Mudd will be speaking on Technology and Ethics (1 hr. of ethics), Anthony Johnstone is presenting on Executive Power and the Constitution (1 hr.), and Greg Munro is providing a Tort and Insurance Update (1 hr.). We hope to see you there!

Hannah Stone has been an attorney with the Milodragovich, Dale and Steinbrenner law firm since 2010. Her civil litigation practice includes insurance defense, workers compensation and liquor liability. She and her husband, David Flores, keep busy trying to wear out their kiddos by biking, skiing, hiking and playing.

NATIONAL LAWYERS GUILD ATTORNEY NEIL FOX

"WHEN ACTIVISTS GET ARRESTED"

Monday, April 24 6:30 p.m., Room 101 Alexander Blewett III School of Law

Free and Open to the Public.

More info: NLGmontana@Facebook



March Pro Bono Report

Placements:

Clients Waiting to be Served: 2

Mediation: 0

Attorneys with Active Cases: 63

• Full Rep: 2

Attorneys available to take cases: 632

Closed Pro Bono Cases: 31

Clients Served in March Clinics:

MLSA: 14

Alexander Blewett III School of Law: 9

Announcements, questions, advertising inquiries:

De Diem In Diem is published monthly by the Western Montana Bar Association. It is designed and edited by the WMBA Secretary, in conjunction with the WMBA Board. For announcements, questions and advertising inquiries, contact Beth Hayes, at secretary@westernmtbar.com. The WMBA is not responsible for the content of any announcement or advertisement. The WMBA does not support or oppose any candidate for public office or public official. For advertisements and announcements, please provide at least one week advanced notice. Thank you.

The Western Montana Bar Association ("WMBA") periodically emails attorneys and other interested parties regarding upcoming events. To balance providing notice of relevant events while at the same time avoiding clogging our members inboxes, effective October 15, 2016, the WMBA will send email announcements to its members for non-WMBA events on the first and third Monday of each month (if requested), and only for events that are not for profit and that promote the mission of the WMBA as approved by the Board. These announcements can also be included in the WMBA's monthly newsletter. For all other events, ad space can be purchased in the WMBA's monthly newsletter. If you are not receiving announcements, please contact: president@westernmtbar.com. If you would like to inquire about purchasing ad space in the WMBA's newsletter, please contact: secretary@westernmtbar.com.

Upcoming WMBA

Family Law Pro Bono Clinics:

April 19, 2017

May 3, 2017

May 17, 2017

If you want to volunteer, please contact Xela Warmer at coordinator.wmba.pro.bono@gmail.co m or 543-8343, ext. 200



You've worked hard to build your firm and you want to know your hard work is protected. ALPS has you covered. With ALPS, you're not buying a policy. You're buying a promise.

Ready to get a quote? Visit www.alpsnet.com/get-a-quote.



The nation's largest direct writer of lawyers' malpractice insurance.



Western Montana Bar Association

Membership Registration

2016-2017

The WMBA is now accepting applications and payment for the 2016-2017 membership year. The cost is \$25.00 per attorney for full membership in the WMBA from September 1, 2016 to August 31, 2017. Please complete the following form and return it to:

WMBA Treasurer P.O. Box 7451 Missoula, MT 59807-7451

(Please print or type:)

Name:	x \$25.00
Firm:	
Postal Address:	
Street Address:	
Telephone:	
Email:	
Additional Attorneys: (for firm use - provide name and email address)	
	x \$25.00
* * * * * * * *	x \$25.00
2	
	x \$25.00
	x \$25.00
*	x \$25.00
	x \$25.00
Please make your check payable to WMBA in the amount of: TOTAL	s .00